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The child in each of us 
awakes, touched tenderly 

by magic flakes. 

( 

* * M.F.Ames 

december 22, 1985 

May the magic li~@~a~~ 
of the holidays 
awake the child in each of you. 

f ram the News Bureau . . . 
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NEWS IN I NOTES FROM HERE IN I THERE 

Also Born This Day--Dec. 25 is the birthday of Isaac Newton, Clara Barton, Humphrey 
Bogart and Mohammed Ali Jinnah, founder of the Islamic Republic of Pakistan. And on 
Christmas Night, when you've exhausted every reserve, remember poor old George, who in 
1776 didn't give his men the day off, but instead crossed the Delaware. 

Italian Impressions--The eight Herron students who visited Italy last summer will review 
the trip and exhibit their art work inspired by Italy. The multi-media review opens in 
the West Gallery at 7:30 p.m. on Jan. 10 and runs until Jan. 17. 

Bowling Meeting--An organizational meeting of the IUPUI bowling league is Jan. 7 at 5:30 
p.m.on the mezzanine, Union Building. Come and bring some friends and family. Bowling 
will be once a week at Lynhurst Bowl, a few minutes west of campus. Call Charlotte 
Kerkhoff, Ext. 4989. 

B-Ball--IUPUI Women play Wright State, there, Jan. 2, 6 p.m.; Oakland City at Bedford 
North Lawrence on Jan. 3, 5 p.m.; home with Marian College on Jan. 7 at 7 p.m., and away 
games with Franklin on Jan. 9 at 7 p.m. and with Manchester College on Jan. 11 at 1 p.m. 
The Men Metros also have a heavy schedule. They play Rosary College at St. Xavier on 
Dec. 27 at 5:30 p.m. and St. Xavier, there, on Dec. 28 at 7 p.m. The new year starts 
with home games with Tri-State at Market Square Arena on Jan. 4 at 8:30 p.m and with 
Marian on Jan. 6 at 7:30 p.m. They go away to play Wright State on Jan. 8 at 7:30 p.m. 
and Indiana Tech on Jan. 11 at 3 p.m. 

Natatorium News--Children and adult swimming lessons, diving lessons and aqua fitness all 
begin in early January at the natatorium. Track and field runs, jogs and training 
programs are also taking registration. For swim info, call Ext. 4137 and for track 
stuff, call Ext. 8367. 

Still Time--People for whom English is a second language can still sign up for placement 
testing early in January that precded special English courses that begin soon. Call Dr. 
Ulla Conner, Ext. 3983 or Ext. 2258. 

Martinsvillians--Carol Raguse needs a ride to and fro weekdays, 8 a.m. to 5 
p.m.--Martinsville to the Med Center. Call Ext. 3919 or (317) 342-0739. 

'Nuther Ride--Christine Waterfall is willing to pay for a ride to and from the Med Center 
from 106 St. and College Ave for about six weeks beginning Jan. 13. Call her at 846-7016 
or her sister Annette Reed, at Ext. 7461. 

Famine Benefit--You can help the famine problem and also learn the "true" culture of 
Africa during the "Festival of Life" on Dec. 30 beginning at 7 p.m., Academy of the Arts, 
429 E. Vermont St. Sponsor is the African Cultural Resource Center of Indianapolis. The 
12-year-old festival features food, music, arts and oratory to celebrate a new year with 
the end of a life phase and the beginning of another. All welcome. Donation of $2 
benefits the hungry. 

Give Life for Christmas--Blood of all types is needed. 
Blood Center is having special donor hours on Christmas 
branch on North Meridian will be open from 8 a.m.-noon, 
Call 926-2381. 

The Central Indiana Regional 
and New Year's Eves. The main 
with branches open 8 a.m.-2 p.m. 

Take a Break--Take a stroll anytime now through Dec. 31 in the new Student Gallery at 
Herron. A multi-media show by three fine artists is on display. The gallery is in the 

. .;. 
Museum Building, 110 E. 16th St. 
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NATIONAL FIGURE CONTINUES 'RE-VISIONING' SYMPOSIUM 

Martin Marty, professor in the Divinity School at the University of Chicago and the 
foremost chronicler of the nation 1 s religion and culture connections, will be on campus 
for a free public lecture on Jan. 30 at 8:15 p.m., Lecture Hall 102. He will speak on 
"20/20 Re-Vision: The Acute Eye on American Religion." The address is part of a 
continuing symposium on "Re-Visioning America: Religion in American Life," sponsored by 
the Center for American Studies and the Department of Religious Studies, with support 
from the Addison Locke Roach Lecture, Lilly Endowment and the Indiana Committee for the 
Humanities. Prof. Marty is associate editor of the Christian Century Journal and has 
written more than 30 books, including "Pilgrims in a Promised Land." 

SIGN FOR A GOOD COMMUNICATOR 

If you are unable to 11hear11 the deaf communicate you may be missing more than silence. 
Deaf studies can help. The Div. of Continuing Studies and Disabled Student Services at 
IUPUI, and the Indiana Association of the Deaf are sponsoring beginner, intermediate and 
advanced courses in sign language and also Deaf Heritage I, which explores the deaf 
culture from the hearing impaired point of view. Call Ann Mason, Ext. 4501. 

BARNHILL OPEN! The north/south drive that runs in front 
of the post office and the Medical Science Building will be 
open for vehicle traffic on Monday, Dec. 23. DOT and 
unviersity folks got together last week and decided that, says 
Willard Hanshew, head of parking services. But he wants to 
remind us that the bone-chilling cold may slow removal of 
heavy equipment, so if Barnhill Drive doesn't open on Monday, 
it will open soon •••• 

WOULD-BE TARS TAKE NOTE 

Season salts and novice navigators can sign up now for free navigation and seamanship 
classes that begin next month on campus. They are offered by the U.S. Coast Guard 
Auxiliary and the Institute for Marine Technology at IUPUI. The introductory course, 
Seamanship for Power and Sail, begins Jan. 14 from 7 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. in Lecture Hall. 
The beginning course, Navigation I, Coastal Piloting, begins Jan. 9 from 7 p.m. to 9:30 
p.m. in the School of Nursing, and the advanced course, Navigation II, Celestial and 
Electronic, begins Jan. 8 from 6 p.m to 9 p.m., also in the School of Nursing. The 
classes are taught by experienced sailors. Students do not have to own a boat. To 
register, or for more information, call Reginald C. Eggleton, 293-7509 or Ext. 8822, or 
call Fred Leedy, 232-8285. 

One Kore Time There will not be another issue of the Green Sheet 
until Jan. 12. Deadline for that and all issues is Tuesday at 5 p.rn., 
before the Sunday publication date. 
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MORE ON HOLIDAY CLOSINGS, OPENINGS, CLARIFICATIONS 

The Payroll Office wants to clarify hours and pay check info for the holidays. They 
are: ''The Payroll Office will be closed Dec. 23-25, 1985. Biweekly pay day is Dec. 27, 
1985. Departments currently authorized to pick up pay checks early may do so at their 
regular time on Dec. 26, 1985. Arrangements must be made for check pickup Dec. 27, 1985, 
from the Payroll Office between 8 a.m. and noon if offices are not open." 

Printing and Duplicating will be closed on THE holidays--Christmas and New Year's Days, 
but you can get service on other days during the season. Duplicating Central, PO 
Building, and Printing Facilites, 1830 W. 16th St., will be open 8 a.m.-5 p.m. on Dec. 
26, 27, 30 and Dec. 31. Other printing centers will reopen on Jan. 2. 

Cooperative Copier will also be closed Christmas and New Year's, but will be open from 8 
a.m. to 5 p.m. on Dec. 26, 27, 30 and Dec. 31. If your department needs service or 
supplies, you can call Ext. 8019. 

EXECUTIVES OFFERED TAILOR-MADE SEMINAR 

For the second year, executives interested in exploring the humanities have a seminar 
tailor-made for them by the Institute for Humanities Research and the Division of 
Continuing Studies on campus. "Human Perspectives: A Seminar for Executives" is a 
non-credit course designed to enhance understanding of values and ethical principles 
through critical discussion of literary and philosophical writings. Focus will also be 
on exposure to man's creative efforts in art and music, and there will be discussions of 
difficult human issues and value judgments, according to Frances Dodson Rhome, director 
of the Institute. Classes meet Thursday afternoons and Friday mornings once a month, 
January through May. Sessions are in the conference room in Bus/SPEA. Registration 
deadline is Jan. 15. For more, call Prof. Rhome, Ext. 2447, or Pat Boer, Women's Center, 
Ext. 4784. 

HAIG TAKES HUDSON STUDY TO PARIS 

Results of a recent study by "our" Hudson Institute were discussed in a mid-December 
conference, "Europe and the World: Is Europessimism Justified?," held in Paris. 
Chairman of the study, "Europe and the World," Gen. Alexander M. Haig Jr., former 
secretary of state and Supreme Allied Commander, Europe, stressed that the report runs 
counter to the prevailing conventional thoughts of Europessimism. The study concludes 
that "cautious optimism about both the Atlantic Alliance and Europe's economic future is 
justified." Haig reported, "While many of the European democracies face deep-rooted 
domestic difficulties, the wells of European vitality, energy and innovation have not run 
dry." Haig is a Senior Fellow at Hudson. 

SERVICE: Dr. Margaret Applegate is appointed to the National Commission on 
Nursing Implementation Project and is assigned to a group charged with identifying 
the common body of knowledge and skill essential for professional nursing practice 
and to project future needs in nursing education and research. Also, Mary Etta 
Bryant-Smith has been appointed director of nursing services at Larue Carter 
Hospital. 
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